Be It Remembered that the Greene County 
									Board of Commissioners met in Regular 
									Session on Tuesday, March 16, 2021 at 
									9:30 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Room on 
									the third floor of the Courthouse.

The meeting was called to order by Nathan Abrams.

The Pledge of Allegiance opened the meeting.

Those present were Nathan Abrams, Ed Michael, Rick Graves, and County Attorney Marvin Abshire.

Re:  Minutes
The minutes of the regular meeting held on March 2, 2021 were approved on a motion made by Ed Michael.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Claims – First Set
Ed Michael made a motion to approve the accounts payable claims submitted for payment on March 16, 2021.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Claims – Second Set
Ed Michael made a motion to table a second smaller set of accounts payable claims submitted for payment on March 16, 2021 from the Redevelopment Commission and Greene County Community Event Center Funds until there was a fund balance substantial enough in each fund to support those claims.  After some further explanation from Rick Graves sighted in the next paragraph, Ed Michael then withdrew his motion. 

Re:  Claims – Second Set - Continued
Rick Graves made a motion to approve the second smaller set of accounts payable claims submitted for payment on March 16, 2021 in spite of the negative fund balances and against the recommendation of the county auditor.  This is due to the decisions made at the March 2, 2021 Special Joint Session of the Board of Commissioners and Council to address these problems which will hopefully bring these and a few other fund balances back under control over time.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.  It is noted that the specifics of the plan are detailed in the March 2, 2021 Special Joint Session Minutes of both boards.

Re:  WTH Contract 
The county auditor presented the Commissioner’s with a Contract for Professional Services from WTH Technology who are doing the county mapping and splits for the amount of $6,000.00 annually.  Rick Graves made the motion to enter into this Contract with WTH.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Highway Superintendent – CAT Excavator Lease
Rick Graves made a motion to approve the CAT Excavator Lease presented by Highway Superintendent Roger Hamilton for a new excavator.  County Attorney Marvin Abshire told the Commissioners that he reviewed the lease contract and recommended it for their approval.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Board of Commissioners – Annex Roof Replacement
Rick Graves made a motion to approve the winning bid from Allor Roofing in the amount of $19,808.01, which includes labor and material, to replace the current annex roof with a quality shingle roof and give Nathan Abrams permission to sign the contract on behalf of the Commissioners.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 

Re:  Maintenance Supervisor – Lawn Mower Purchase
Rick Graves made a motion to allow Courthouse Maintenance Supervisor Tim Barker to source pricing for a new lawn mower along with trade-in credit for the current mower and then appear at a future meeting with bids for the Commissioners to consider.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 




Re:  Commissioner Board Appointment – Weights & Measures Inspector
Ed Michael made a motion to appoint David Burch to replace Otto Prow as Weights & Measures Inspector for Greene County.  Otto will be retiring April 30, 2021 and Mr. Burch will start April 1, 2021 in order to be trained for the position.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 (ARP) – Fund Set-Up
Rick Graves made a motion to set up a new fund to house the local fiscal recovery funds that the county will be receiving from the federal government per the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 (ARP).  The total amount of $3,000,000.00 in ARP funds will be received by the county by May 11, 2021.  That same amount is scheduled to be received in April of 2022.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.  As an added note:  Directive 2021-1 was passed down to the local government units by State Board of Accounts State Examiner Paul D. Joyce on March 18, 2021 on the proper uses and accounting procedures that must be followed in use of ARP funds.  Terms of this directive are incorporated by reference.

There being no further business to come before the board, Ed Michael made a motion to adjourn.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.
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